
Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting Administration
May 18, 2001 Meeting

The May 2001 meeting of the Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting Administration
was held at the OSCPA Executive Office in Dublin, Ohio on May 18, 2001.

The following members were in attendance:

Craig Baldauf Schlabig & Associates Akron, OH
Tammy Boring Snyder, Freeland & Co. Lancaster, OH
Fred Dillon Simpson & Osborne, CPAs, A.C. Charleston, WV
Jim Fahey Brott, Mardis & Co., CPAs Akron, OH
Paul Fellinger Shriver & Company Cincinnati, OH
Candi Haas Payne, Hammersmith, Nickles & Co. Norwalk, OH
David Hill Arnett & Foster Charleston, WV
John Jackson Battelle & Battelle LLP Dayton, OH
Kate Kalas Ciuni and Panchi, Inc., CPAs Beachwood, OH
Patti Miller Harr & Scherer, CPAs, Inc. Circleville, OH
Mary Mungin Shoemaker Gaffney & Co. Cincinnati, OH
Linda Nay Whalen & Company Columbus, OH
Curt Pederson Brady, Ware & Schoenfeld, Inc. Dayton, OH
Sally Siferd Pry CPA Services, Inc. Findlay, OH
Joanne Strebler Barnthouse & Cornett CPAs, LTD Hamilton, OH
Mike Tinkey Holbrook & Manter, Inc. Marion, OH
Barb Walker Barnes, Dennig & Co., Ltd. Cincinnati, OH

Presentation

Chris Hamrick, Ergonomics Consultant with the Bureau of Workers’ Compensation
presented a program entitled “Ergonomics in the Office Environment.”

Business Meeting

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved, as was the Treasurer's report.

Nominating Committee

The Nominating Committee, headed by Fred, presented the following slate of officers for
the upcoming year:



• President Candi Haas
• Vice President Jim Fahey
• Treasurer Tammy Boring
• Secretary Barb Walker
• Program Chair David Hill

Election of officers will take place at the July meeting.

John presented a token of appreciation to Tammy Boring for her many years of service to
the organization as Treasurer.

It was suggested that we send a special invitation to past presidents to attend our July
meeting, at no cost, as this will be our 10-year anniversary of the organization.

The next meeting will be held on July 27, in the Columbus area.  Sally will look into
facilities in the Easton area.  She will hold approximately 25 rooms at a local hotel.  She
will plan a lunch at around noon, a speaker and business meeting in the afternoon, and
then dinner at around 6:00 p.m.

National Activities

A Guide to the Intranet has been published by National as this year’s niche benefit.

The annual conference will be held in San Antonio next month.  Our chapter will be
sponsoring one of the breaks.

Fred attended a National board meeting two weeks ago, where they discussed next year’s
conference, which will be held in Tampa/St. Pete.  They also finalized many plans for
this year’s conference.  Fred also attended a recent MAP meeting.  Fred described for
everyone a firm in Atlanta which is “totally paperless” and explained that many firms are
trying to move more in that direction.

Old Business

Jim Fahey gave an update of the website and the Brain Exchange, and encouraged
everyone to use these resources as much as possible.  Jim is willing to post items to the
Brain Exchange if you will just e-mail it to him as an attachment.

John plans to discuss our website at the conference in San Antonio, to generate more
interest in it.  Also, Kim will be putting an article about it in the next newsletter from the
national organization.



Everyone who had submitted a question to the Brain Exchange had their name included
in a drawing and Teresa Gardner’s name was drawn as winner of a certificate for free
attendance at a chapter meeting.

New Business

John reminded everyone to continue to encourage new members to join the organization.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Friday, July 27, 2001 at a location to be determined by
Sally.


